
Report on “Swachhata Hi Seva 2024” – 20.09.2024 (3rd Programme) 

"Swachhta Hi Seva 2024" was an initiative aimed at promoting cleanliness and sanitation in India. This 

campaign typically involves various activities, such as community clean-up drives, awareness programs, and 

educational workshops, to encourage public participation in maintaining a clean environment. 

The "Swachhata Hi Seva" program was organized at the Institute of Physics, Bhubaneswar, 

from September 17, 2024, to October 1, 2024. 

Prof. Karuna Kar Nanda, the Director, led the initiative, supported by Lt. Col. B. Pattanaik, the 
Registrar and Nodal Officer, and Dr. Khirod Chandra Patra, the Coordinator. 

On September 20, two events took place: a cleanliness program within the IOP campus, which 
saw approximately 26 participants contributing to the success of the "Swachhata Hi Seva 2024" 
campaign, and an outreach and Swachhata Abhiyan at Maa Bhuasuni Bidyapitha, Begunia. 

Please find below some photographs showcasing the before-and-after results of the program: 

1. Cleanliness programme inside IOP Campus :   

 

 



  

 

 



 

 

 

2. Outreach and swachhata abhiyan at Maa Bhuasuni  Bidyapitha, Begunia 

MAA BHUASUNI VIDYAPITHA, established in 1992 and managed by a private aided trust, is situated in 

the rural Begunia block of Khordha district, Orissa. 

 Under the leadership of Prof. K. K. Nanda, the Director, and Lt. Col. B. Pattanaik, the Registrar and 

Nodal Officer, along with Dr. Khirod Chandra Patra, the Coordinator, and the dedicated efforts of Dr. S.N. 



Sarangi, SO-D, Dr. Biswajit Mallik, SO-C, and other staff members, the headmaster Dr. Ganeswar Swain, 

and the students, the Outreach and Swachhata Abhiyan was a resounding success. 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

Thank you  

 


